
 
 

The Committee of Governance of Noble Park Community Centre wishes to advise that from 18 March 
2020, the Community Centre office will be closed for 4 weeks.   
 
This is a precautionary measure to protect our community, staff, volunteers and families.  We will 
advise when the Centre will re-open through Facebook, Instagram, text messages, notices on the 
front door and as many ways possible to ensure everyone is kept up to date. 
 
All NPCC groups, activities, programs, classes will be postponed until further notice.  For venue hire 
and functions it will be your responsibility to make your own decisions.  If you wish to cancel a venue 
hire or function please call 9547 5801 to discuss with our staff and let us know what you are planning 
to do. 
 
Implementing social distancing measures for just 4 weeks will work towards assisting to contain the 
COVID-19 virus. As Covid-19 affects us all in different ways.   
 
Our Premier Daniel Andrews declared a State of Emergency in Victoria as from 12pm 16th March for 4 
weeks. Noble Park Community Centre is following Australian Government guidelines and its 
precautions with regards to the coronavirus, including cancelling all non-essential meeting, events 
and training programs. 
 
As COVID 19 virus concerns intensify and develops NPCC has been collecting, sharing and 
displaying updates to our community.  The health and well-being of our community is of upmost 
importance to us and we ask that you exhibit a heightened awareness of social distancing and 
personal hygiene as has been encouraged by the Department of Health & Human Services.  
 
If you have recently returned from overseas, you are now required by law to self-isolate for 14 days. 
We also ask that if you are feeling unwell or experiencing any cold and flu-like symptoms to please 
refrain from going out in public.  
 
We have also been monitoring recommendations from City of Greater Dandenong Council, the 
Department of Health & Human Services and the Department of Education & Training so that we can 
have the most up to date information to pass on to our community enquiries. 
 
We are committed to ensuring we are doing everything we can to keep all our community and staff 
safe and healthy. As the coronavirus affects us all, we are closely monitoring this and keeping up-to-
date with changes.  
 
We encourage you all to take measures of social distancing as we have many vulnerable people 
within our community, and we must do whatever we can to help flatten the curve of infection within 
our community. 
 
Your understanding is greatly appreciated and your support of our decision helps us to make sure we 
are doing everything to protect our community, staff and families. 
 



Check on Facebook for updates as Shelly will be regularly updating Facebook, Instagram and via text 
messages.  
 
If you need to contact us please ring 9547 5801, the phone will divert to one of our mobiles if you 
have any questions. 
 
Robyn Coslovich 
Interim Manager 


